At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 7th day of November, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Nicole Remington, a Wallkill High School student, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.

MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.

CHANGES TO AGENDA



Add On 12D
Inter-Municipal Agreement with Orange County;





Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Program Grant

5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda. 

6. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.) 

General and Highway Budgets

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since October 19, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 25, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on October 25, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said over the last several years the Town Board and himself have worked hard to keep the Town taxes low. They recognize that residents are struggling to pay their mortgages and supplying the basic necessaries for their families. For that reason the Town has concentrated their efforts to keep tax increases at a minimum. This year the Town’s Preliminary Budget and combined General and Highway Funds provides a tax decrease of .8 percent. This year’s budget was more challenging than in past years due to a new imposed 2 percent Towns Tax Cap. The property tax cap is the total amount of money that the Town can raise property taxes and other Special District Tax over the cost to provide public service. The Tax Rate is the amount that is calculated by dividing the Real Property Tax Levy by the total assessed value. This tax rate is used when calculating a parcels tax. The Town of Newburgh’s Highway and General Fund taxes has decreased in 2012 due to the quick response to the economic challenges. In early 2008 the Town Board recognized that the economy was going to take a dramatic turndown. At that time the Town cut costs and took control of spending. One of the controlled costs is personnel, associated taxes and retirement. The Board asked the Department Heads to review their scheduling, purchasing practices, and reduce spending which they did. While the town was able to contain direct personnel costs there are employee benefits and 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   NOVEMBER 7, 2011     PAGE 2

expenditures that the Town cannot control. Health insurance and New York State Retirement have increased their rate for the next fiscal year.  

An additional challenge the Town had was the continuing decline in revenue sources. These revenues include mortgage tax, interest, building permits and planning board fees. The Town’s other estimated revenues have declined from $9,389,000.00 in the year 2008 to a projected $7,749,000.00 in the year 2012. The budget process for the last few years has been extremely difficult. The Department Heads have met with their Liaisons to discuss their budgets. Supervisor Booth and the Town Board have reviewed the budgets looking for places to makes cuts and ways to keep the tax rate low while assuring quality services. It is their belief that this budget provides quality services at a reasonable cost. 

Supervisor Booth thanked all of the Department Heads and the Town Employees for their dedication and hard work. Without the staff embracing the concept of doing more with less the Town would have not been able to keep the taxes low. He also extended a special thanks to Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, and James Osborne, the Town Engineer, for their expertise in this difficult time and process. Supervisor Booth thanked his fellow Board Members for their help during the budget process and for their assistance in the day to day operation of the Town. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments. 

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked the following questions.

· 1. How much did the Town’s tax base increase or decrease from last year?

· 2. Does the Administrative Aid do work for the Prosecutor?

· 3. Is the Council and Supervisor are receiving a 3% raise for 2012?

· 4. Is the Town still has a Deputy Chief position? 

· 5. How many Police Officers is the Town budgeted for this year and how many does the Town have? 

· 6. What happens to the funds that are not used in the 2012 budget?

· 7. The Town is budgeted for a Police Chief and will that position be filled? If not where will the funds in the budget go?

· 8. What is included in the consultant fees list in the Water Treatment Fund? Ms. Williams questioned the fee amounts. It is her opinion that CAMO (consultants) is not saving the Town money instead they are costing the Town money.  

· 9. Is the Recreation Supervisor is paid through three different funds and what are his duties?  

· 10. Does the Town plan on being more conservative with the legal fees.   
       

Supervisor Booth answered the following questions:

· 2. The Administrative Aide also does the mailing for the mail-in ticket program. This work is done after the normal work day.   

· 3. Yes.

· 4. The Town does not have the Deputy Chief position at this time. 

· 5. The Town is budgeted for 54 Officers and presently the Town has 47 Officers.

· 6. Funds not used go into the Unappropriated Fund Balance that can be appropriated the following year or used to keep the tax rate low.

· 7. The Town does have positions that are not filled and those funds will go back into the Unappropriated Fund Balance.

· 8. Supervisor Booth said the Town does not pay health insurance or retirement benefits for CAMO.

· 9. The Operation Supervisor oversees Chadwick Park and the trail, the properties around the Water District, coordinates programs for the Town at Orange County Park, and oversees other departments. 
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· 10. There are many zoning changes in the Town, which cause litigation. There are many certiorari lawsuits, due to economic times. 

Jacqueline Calarco answered the following questions:

· 1. The assessed value for 2011 was $1,259,000,000.00 and 2012 was $1,292,000,000.00. 

Councilman Piaquadio said it is reassuring to him that a qualified water plant operator is overseeing the Town’s water.  

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked the following questions:

· 1. Is fuel included with the vehicle the Recreation Director drives and if so what is the value?

· 2. What the rollover was for last year’s budget.

· 3. What was the 2010 and 2011 pay increase for the Town.

· 4. Asked Supervisor Booth if he has a problem taking an increase.  

Supervisor Booth answered the followings questions:

· 1. Fuel is included. It is difficult to estimate the value. 

· 3. The increase was 2%. The Town agreed that all management including elected Officials will receive increase as the negotiated bargaining unit members. The raises are as follows:

Zero for 2009, 2% for 2010, 2% for 2011 and 3% for 2012  

Jacqueline Calarco answered the following questions:

· 2. The unreserved funds for 2010 were $3.8 million dollars and will be approximately the same for this year. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the Supervisor is 23rd from the top for the highest paid employee in the Town of Newburgh. It is his opinion if an employee does not receive a 2 to 3 percent raise each year they will eventually fall behind in their bills. The Supervisor also deserves the same increase as all of the other employees. 

Councilman Bello said that neighboring towns’ supervisors make $25,000.00 more per year than the Town of Newburgh Supervisor.  

Councilwoman Greene agrees with Councilman Piaquadio that the Council and Supervisor also have bills to pay and deserve the same increases as other Town employees. 

Councilman Woolsey said this Board does its best to take care of everyone. He is opposed to residents coming to the microphone for political benefit. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.   

MOTION was made at 7:30 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7. PUBLIC HEARING (7:05 P.M.) Special Districts Assessments, Rolls 

    & Benefit Formulas

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since October 28, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 28, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on November 2, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said that he and the Town Board have carefully monitored the budgets for the Special Districts to insure that all services are delivered to the taxpayers at an affordable cost. The Town’s Special District includes all of the Lighting Districts, Greenshire Way Road District, Drainage Districts, Sewer Districts and the Consolidated Water District. Most of the Special District tax rates remain the same or have decreased in the year 2012. The only Special District that increased was Water 1 and Water 2 charges and the O & M charges for Gidney Town, Wintergreen and Crossroads. He and the Town Board are very concerned with delivering clean quality water to Town of Newburgh residents. In recent months this has been a difficult task due to the tributary caused by Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee and our recent snow event. Over the past few years the Town has been diligently planning new filtration for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Plant, which will be located on Lattintown Road. The plant is in the construction phase and when it is completed it will alleviate water problems the Town has experienced in the past. 

Supervisor Booth thanked the residents, especially the residents in the Consolidated Water District, for their patience during the construction phase of the plant. The target completion date for the plant is early in the year 2013.

Supervisor Booth said there are three sewer districts that increased their maintenance costs. They are Gidney Town, Wintergreen and Crossroads. All of the other Sewer Districts O&M rates will remain the same or will decrease. This year the Gidney Town Sewer Bond will be decreased to zero. The Crossroads Sewer District will have a modest increase. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any comments of questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:35 p.m. by Councilman Bello to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8. PUBLIC HEARING (7:10 P.M.) Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since October 28, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on November 4, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on November 2, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:34 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Supervisor Booth said there has been a lot of coverage on mistakes regarding the Tax Levy 2% Cap. The Town of Newburgh is in compliance with the budgets, which includes the Highway and General and Special Districts combined. New York State has suggested that towns adopt a Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit to assure against errors and not being in compliance with the Law. 

Councilwoman Greene attended the meeting for Mayors and Supervisors that was held in New Paltz, New York. The Comptrollers Office stressed that Towns and Cities should pass this Local Law to protect themselves against fines.   

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any comments or questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:40 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
A. Resolution of Adoption for Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law #7 of 2011 to override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law Article 3-C. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Resolutions Approving 2012 General and Highway Budgets

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution Approving the

Annual Town Budget for 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C. Resolutions Approving 2012 Special Districts Assessments, Rolls & Benefit Formulas

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following resolutions:

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Rolls, Budgets and Benefit Formula in the Town of Newburgh/All Resolution Establishing the Operating & Maintenance Rates of the Town’s Sewer Districts Billed Quarterly

Resolution Establishing the Operating & Maintenance Rates of the Town’s Sewer Districts

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget/Consolidated Water District

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Greenshire Way Highway Improvement Area-County Tax Warrant

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Amber Fields Drainage District-County Tax Warrant

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Cox Drainage District-County Tax Warrant

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Colden Park Lighting District-County Tax Warrant

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Consolidated Lighting District #1-County Tax Warrant

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll and Budget-Fleetwood Lighting District-County Tax Warrant
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Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Lakeside Lighting District-County Tax Warrant

Resolution of Final Adoption of Assessment Roll & Budget-Nob Hill Sewer District County Tax Warrant

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 P.M.) Storm Water Management

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since October 24, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 28, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on October 26, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:44 p.m. by Councilman Bello to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said this is an addition to the Town’s existing Stormwater Management Ordinance that is required the New York State DEC. 

It provides for land development activity under an approved stormwater management plan and is divided among separate owners or developers due to subdivision, lease or other arrangements, then a separate permit for each lot, lease or arrangement shall be required and an additional fee for administration and compliance inspection shall be paid at the time each permit or building permit application is submitted in such reasonable amount as the Town Board may by resolution establish and amend from time to time. 

This Local Law also addresses the prohibition of illicit discharges, activities and connections to separate storm sewer systems.  This law establishes methods for controlling the introduction of pollutants in the MS4 in order to comply with requirements of the SPDES General Permit for Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems. The objectives of this law are as follows:

· To meet the requirements of the SPDES General Permit for Stormwater discharges from MS4

· To regulate the contribution of pollutants to the MS4 since such systems are not discharge non-stormwater wastes

· To prohibit illicit connections, activities and discharges to the MS4

· To establish legal authority to carry out all inspection, surveillance and monitoring procedures necessary to ensure compliance with this law and impose penalties and remedies for non-compliance

· To promote public awareness of the hazards involved in the improper discharge of trash, yard waste, lawn chemicals, pet waste, wastewater, grease, oil, petroleum products, cleaning products, paint, products, hazardous waste, sediment and other pollutants into the MS4. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board members or public. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:46 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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A.  SEQRA Designation and Determination
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination -Local Law # 8 of 2011-Local Law Amending Chapter 157 Entitled “Stormwater Management” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Permits and Prohibition of Illicit Discharges, Activities and Connections to Separate Storm Sewer System. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Resolution of Adoption
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 8 of 2011 Amending Chapter 157 Entitled “Stormwater Management” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Permits and Prohibition of Illicit Discharges, Activities and Connections to Separate Storm Sewer System. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


10.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 P.M.) Amending Local Law for Property Maintenance

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since October 24, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 28, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on October 26, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:49 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor said this local law will provide for the proper use and maintenance of land in the Town of Newburgh to prevent unhealthful, hazardous or dangerous conditions resulting form the accumulation of brush, grass, rubbish and weeds or the growth of harmful or poisonous shrubs or weed and to protect the health, safety and welfare of the residents of the Town of Newburgh. This local law will assist the Town in administering the Code, as well as serving to assist Town officials in reinforcing the Public Health Law and the common law of public nuisance.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board members or public. 

Frank Gaili, Willella Place, asked how the Town will enforce this local law. 

Supervisor Booth said this local law will improve the existing State Law. It has provisions to carry out the maintenance and the ability to charge the property owner.  

Barry La Pierre, Town of Newburgh Enforcement Officer, said he is in favor of the Local Law. 

Barbara Gessner, Leptondale, has concerns that this Local Law will infringe on property owner’s rights and does not want the Town to take on the responsibility of maintaining property owner’s property. 

Supervisor Booth said the New York State Building Code provides standards for housing maintenance that all private owners must abide by. This Local Law will provide the tools to enforce the maintenance of a property and forward the cost onto the property tax. 
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Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions. There were none.     

MOTION was made at 7:57 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


A.  SEQRA Designation and Determination

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination-Local Law # 9 of 2011- A Local Law Amending Chapter 95 Entitled “Dumpsters, Garbage and Clothing Bin Containers” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Brush, Grass, Rubbish and Weed Control. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.  Resolution of Adoption

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 9 of 2011 Amending Chapter 95 Entitled “Dumpsters, Garbage and Clothing Bin Containers” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Brush, Grass, Rubbish and Weed Control. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:45 P.M.) Amending Local Law for Sidewalk 






    Maintenance and Repair

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since October 24, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on October 28, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on October 26, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 8:00 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor said the Town of Newburgh presently does not have a provision to protect the health and safety of the community by requiring the owners and occupants of lands utilized for nonresidential or commercial purposes fronting or abutting on any public street, highway or roadway and the owners of lands used for residential purposes to maintain and repair sidewalks and curbing adjacent to their properties in a safe condition for the protection of pedestrians. The Town Board is exercising its authority under the Municipal Home Rule Law of the Town Law and any other applicable provision of law now enacted, to supersede and expand the Town Law, and any other applicable or successor law, in order to transfer liability for damage or injury to person or property as a result of the failure to repair and maintain sidewalks, and to remove snow, ice and obstructions or defects from the abutting owners and occupants of land. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments for the Board Members or public. There were none. 
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MOTION was made at 8:02 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
A. SEQR Designation and Determination

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination-Local Law No.10 of 2011-A Local Law Amending Chapter 131 Entitled “Parking Lots” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Sidewalk Maintenance and Repair. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Resolution of Approval

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 10 of 2011 Amending Chapter 131 Entitled “Parking Lots” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Sidewalk Maintenance and Repair. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
POLICE: 


A.  Budget Transfers

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated November 1, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to transfer the following:



FROM



TO


AMOUNT



3010.480


3010.100

$8,000.00



3010.497


3010.100

  5,000.00



3020.497


3010.100

10,000.00



3120.462


3010.100

21,000.00



3120.2



3010.100

10,000.00

TOTAL

          $54,000.00

This transfer is needed to cover personnel expenses resulting from Chief Mahoney’s retirement.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.  T-93 Withdrawals

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 31, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to pay veterinarian services submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of October 2011 in the amount of $480.17. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISSCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the T-93 account is a donation account for felines with a present balance of $7,100.28.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.  T-94 Withdrawals

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated October 31, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to pay veterinarian services submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of September and October 2011 in the amount of $2,500.95 from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the T-94 is a donation account for the care of all of the animals at the Town of Newburgh Animal Shelter. The current balance in this account is $195,565.32.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



D. (Add On)
Inter-Municipal Agreement with Orange County;



Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Program Grant


Supervisor Booth said this is part of the 2010 SLETPP Grant. Lt. Clancy submitted a memorandum dated October 25, 2011 stating that he has been advised by the Orange County Sheriff’s Office that the Town of Newburgh Police Department has been approved for two mobile data terminals pursuant to funding from the 2010 State Law Enforcement Terrorist Prevention Program Grant (SLETPP). This award is based on a previous application for the 2010 SLETPP funding. The mobile data terminals will be installed in marked police vehicles and will assist the Officers in the field in obtaining current information via NYSPIN and to share pertinent data regarding suspicious activities with other police agencies.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Execution and Delivery of Inter-Municipal Agreement between the Town of Newburgh and the County of Orange: FY 2010 State Law Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Program Grant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 


DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said this grant is in the sum of $12,000.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlements:


A.  Rosmarin Trust – PI Blast 

A memorandum from Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, IAO for the Town of Newburgh, states he is in favor of this settlement based on the most recent preliminary appraisal by ESAC and our existing equalization rate. The property contains Big Lots, Maximum Fitness and the Rte. 32 Rite Aide store. Based on the declining market, and lack of maintenance, I believe this is a fair settlement and will require no refund liability for the Town while holding the assessed value for the next three years. 

Mr. Taylor said under the settlement the petitioners are waving the refunds for the Town, but will have the right to collect refunds from the County, School District, Fire District and Special Districts. The 2011 assessed value for parcel 

76-4-3 for 2011 will be $1,788,455.00 a reduction of $1,221,545.00 from $1,910,000.00. The reductions in assessed value vary for the prior 5 years, with the maximum reduction being $420,154.00 for 2009.

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor to notify the attorneys at Hacker Murphy, LLP, Certiorari Attorneys for the Town of Newburgh, to consider having the petitioners waving the Fire Districts refunds also.   

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 76-4-3 Jefry Rosmarin Family Trust and PI Blast, LLC (NYS Route 32), Index Number 2006-5419, 2007-6323, 2008-7901, 2009-8089, 2010-7219 and 2011-6901. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Manufacturers and Traders Trust (NYS Route 9W)

Mr. Taylor said this property is located at the intersection of Chestnut Lane and Route 9W and is where M&T Bank is located. The stipulation provides for a reduction for 2010 and 2011 by $85,300.00 from $460,300.00 to $375,000.00. The petitioner waives the 2010 and 2011 refunds due from the Town, but not the County, School District, Fire District or other special assessing districts.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 79-3-20 Manufacturers and Traders Trust Company (Route 9W). (Index Numbers 2010-8145 and 2011-7224) The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DUSCUSSION Councilwoman Greene said this property is listed in the Good Will Fire District and it is located in the Cronomer Valley Fire District. This will result in a rate change. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

14.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Estimate for Orange County Choppers

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Landscape Bond Estimate for Orange County Choppers Town Project Number 2005-58 request dated October 27, 2011 submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. The landscape cost estimate is for the amount of $15,153.50 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Councilwoman Greene announced that the Cronomer Valley Ladies Auxiliary will have their annual Election Day Dinner of Tuesday, November 8th. Mrs. Greene invited everyone to come.  

Councilman Woolsey said Friday, November 11th is Veterans Day and the only time if will fall on 11-11-11. There will be a ceremony at Town Hall. Mr. Woolsey asked everyone to honor our Veterans and show their appreciation. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said Veterans Day is on November 11th every year because World War I ended at 11:00 a.m. on the 11th day of the 11th month. He also asked everyone to honor our Veterans on Veterans Day. 

Councilman Piaquadio said on Wednesday, November 9th FEMA has coordinated a nationwide Alert System Test at 2:00 p.m.

Supervisor Booth asked everyone to exercise their right and vote on Election Day, November 8th.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, December 3rd for 9:00 a.m. until noon.

16. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any public comments.

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked what the full time laborer pay rate would be that was approved at the October 26th Work Shop Session. 

Supervisor Booth said they salary would be as per the CSEA Contract. 

Ms. Williams said at the October 12th Work Shop Meeting, that was run by Councilman Woolsey, a Motor Equipment Operator position was on the agenda and was not discussed.

Councilman Woolsey said he should have deleted that item in the beginning of the meeting and he did not. The reason it was deleted was due to not having all of the paperwork in place. 

Ms. Williams said it is her understanding that the contract the Town has with CAMO does not include overtime. It is her opinion that the Town is not saving money by hiring CAMO. 
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Supervisor Booth said there is an amended contract for the full time Operator. Mr. Booth said CAMO has done an outstanding job maintaining the water quality for the Town of Newburgh with the recent hurricane and tropical storm. 

Ms. Williams asked what the Town will do when the Delaware Aqueduct shuts down and Chadwick Lake cannot meet all of the Town’s needs.  

Mr. Osborne said the Town is in discussion with the Town of New Windsor and the City of Newburgh for an emergency interconnection. The City of Newburgh has excess treatment capacity that the Town can utilize. New Windsor is on the Catskill Aqueduct and will be able to supply the Town with water. The Town is in the process of negotiating preliminary layouts for the interconnections. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.      

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:35 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

                                            Respectfully submitted,

__________________________       _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

